From: Fiona Hill

Sent: 10 June 2020 15:22

To: Development Management

Subject: Planning application 19/01263/MFULE

Lillings Ambo Parish Council would like to express our huge disappointment at the response to
our request that the Environment Agency's construction vehicles use an alternative route to
the construction site, other than the one through our village of West Lilling.

Ryedale District Council admits it is a narrow road with two pinch points and houses close to
the footpath. There have been no reasons given why the alternative routes cannot be used.

The Highways authority withdrew their objection to the plans when the EA said they would no
longer need to import additional clay. Whilst we are pleased about this decrease in some
vehicle activity, the fact remains that the number of extra vehicles involved with this project
will dramatically increase the already heavy traffic inflicted on the village, something which
for years the Parish Council has tried to resolve.

We would have wished that a similar amount of consideration had been given to the village
and the inhabitants of West Lilling as has been given to the ecology, the flora and fauna of the
area surrounding the site of construction work.

Helen Loynes
(Chairman of Lillings Ambo Parish Council}



